DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

MAY 17, 2011
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Kitson, Lank, Newstadt, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Sarg and Keithley
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Scott Campbell (Hunters Helping Soldiers), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Bettylou Evans (American Legion) and Renee Adams (EFTC) 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by reporting that it is time to replenish the Veterans Day Fund and to please see the memorandum in your folder. He introduced the guests.
Mr. Campbell reported on the progress of his organization and indicated they are looking for individuals to help write grants. He also talked about planning future events and assistance programs.
Mr. McMullen reported on their efforts at Capitol Hill.
Mrs. Evans reported they are getting ready for their Convention in July and spoke about some of the planned events.

Ms. Adams reported on a Stand Down she attended in Georgia.
Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home.  He also reported about the federal surveyors visit and a visit from Senator Coons. There was discussion about income tax donations and other forms of incoming funds.  They also discussed staffing, opening the blue wing and a new bus.
Mr. Davila discussed a future trip to visit the Hospice facility. 
Commissioner Evans corrected that their Convention was to be held in July and not May. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT MAY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY LANK, MOTION CARRIED.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL

Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported there will be interviews conducted on May 24, 2011, for two casual/seasonal positions at the Northern Cemetery.  

SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Evans reported they have a Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting scheduled for July 13, 2011, at 3:00 pm. 
NORTHERN CEMETERY
Mr. Davila reported on the construction progress.

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

There was discussion about legislation and again, no response from the legislators to meet.
PUBLIC RELATIONS

Commissioner Weir expressed his dissatisfaction for lack of veterans presence at veterans’ memorials and funerals. There was discussion about the different ways notification of a veterans passing is being conducted. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – He announced a flag pole and plaque dedication on May 21, 2011, in honor of Glen Sheppard. He reported that their Department Convention will be held at the DAFB on June 4, 2011. There will be a dedication ceremony for the Purple Heart Trail monument on July 27, 2011, at the I-95 rest stop.
Corsa (VVA) – He reported that their Regional Conference was held in Atlantic City, NJ, this past weekend. The VVA (Department of Delaware) is considering a veteran TBI support group. The VVA is hosting the Memorial Day Ceremony at the Bridge this year and it is their 50th Anniversary. 
Evans (American Legion) – He reported that the Boy State program is scheduled for June and their Convention will be held in July.  They donated three American Legion flags to the Northern Cemetery.
Goss (KWVA) – They have totaled over $100,000 in donations to the Wounded Warriors Foundation and have a golf tournament scheduled on June 17, 2011.
Harden (WAVES) – She reported on their meeting held on April 23, 2011.
Kitson (VFW) – Their State Convention will be held June 10-12, 2011, at the Dover Sheraton.  The Grand Scratch will be held on June 12, 2011, at the Sheraton.  
Lank (MOWW) – They dedicated their bronze plaques to the Veterans Home and the Northern Cemetery, and will dedicate one to the Southern Cemetery on June 14, 2011.
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the Connecticut DAV Department Convention on April 28 – May 1, 2011.  On May 24, 2011, the DAV is sponsoring “A Day at the Blue Rocks”.  On June 5-7, 2011, he will be attending the New Jersey DAV Department Convention.  The Delaware DAV Department Convention will be held June 24-25, 2011.
Newstadt (JWV) – On May 22, 2011, they will have their annual luncheon and installation of officers. He attended the tribute to WWII veterans in Milford on May 6, 2011. On May 12, 2011, he represented the Commission at a reception for the new military museum. He also attended the promotion ceremony for BG Carol Timmons. He is scheduled to attend the Reserve Officers Association State Executive Board meeting and will speak about the Commission. 
Thompson (MCL) – The MCL (Department of Delaware) is hosting the Mid-Eastern Conference from June 3-5, 2011, in Fredericksburg, VA. 
Weir (AMVETS) – He announced their Convention will be held at the Dover Sheraton on May 21, 2011.
NEW BUSINESS
Commissioner Weir distributed invitations to the upcoming rededication of AMVETS Post 2 in Longneck, DE.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Mr. Peterson stated that one of their residents, Mr. John Kroening, will be inducted in the Delaware Aviation Hall of Fame in June 2011.  Also, on June 15, 2011, they will have a family night BBQ at the Veterans Home; this will be the first of their quarterly family meetings.  
Commissioner Carroll spoke about the Medal of Honor Grove at Valley Forge. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JUNE 21, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED


PAGE  
3

